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On 6 July 1982, I found two adult Scissor-tailed Flycatchers (Muscivora
forficata) at Youngs Community in upper Laurens County on the piedmont of
South Carolina. One of them was on a nest when I arrived at 1100. The other
bird was on a telephone line nearby.

The birds were first observed by Niles Osborne approximately 3 1/2 weeks
prior to my visit. They had begun to build the nest then. He reported the
sighting to Mary Riddle, who identified the birds and notified me. The nest
was built in a lone Willow Oak (Quercus phellos), in a fork at the end of a
drooping branch. It was 15 feet above the ground, constructed of plant stems,
dried grass, and some thistledown. The nest was well hidden by the oak leaves
around it. The nest tree was between two buildings, a community center and
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a fire station. A mowed field was behind it and grown-up fields were in all
directions. The birds foraged in these fields.

On 12 July at least one nestling was heard in the nest. One adult stayed on
or near the nest while the other flew to the fields nearby. The adults were seen
with grasshoppers in their beaks.

On 22 July the birds were not at the nest site. The male was on a telephone
line 200 yards away. He flew to another line farther away, where the female
was perched. From a pecan tree in the front yard of a house 50 feet away, a
young bird was calling. The adults flew to another pecan tree, and the
youngster followed. The parents would fly from the tree, collect food, and fly
back to feed the young bird. Only one young bird was observed. The nest was
collected and deposited in the collection of the South Carolina State Museum
(#82.64.1).

This is one of the few records of a Scissor-tailed Flycatcher nesting east of
the Mississippi River (Jackson, Amer. Birds 29:912, 1975). To my knowledge,
this is as far east as this species has ever been known to breed. Although a
Scissor-tailed Flycatcher was reported from Hilton Head Island, S.C., on 12
May 1973 (Chat 37:88), this is the first report of nesting from the Carolinas.
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